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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

August 9, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell - Chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, and Kevin Robinson; and Kent Young – 

Clerk. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Flooding Event of July 29, 2021: Chris Liller informed the Board of the damage 

incurred that will be eligible for State and Federal (FEMA) funding.  Most minor damage has been 

repaired.  A culvert on West Jamaica Rd., for the brook that comes down from the Rec. Area, will require 

a bridge to be built instead of a culvert.  A hydraulic study has been performed for this structure.  Bidding 

for the engineering will need to commence soon.  The State recommends that a temporary bridge, rented 

from the State, be used in the meantime.  There will be a meeting with FEMA via “Microsoft Teams” on 

Wednesday at 1:00pm.  This should lay out the process moving forward with this and the other major 

damage that needs to be restored.  Chris Liller also stated that he will discuss paving with Fuller Sand and 

Gravel, as they can do the patch work necessary across Town when they come later this year o pave a 

previously awarded project. Town Trucks:  The 2020 Ford is out of service for transmission repairs. 
 

Town Hall Rentals:  Larry Bills requested use of the Town Hall for August 28, 2021.  All concurred. 

 

Minutes: Larry Bills moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of July 26, 2021.  Chris Liller seconded.  

All concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Kevin Robinson motioned to adjourn at 7:50 p.m..  Chris Liller seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


